
Issue 8 September 2015   Elul 5775 -  Tishri  5776 

                                                                                        RELIGIOUS SERVICES  

      Shabbat Service:    Friday     7:30 P.M. 
                               Shabbat Service:  Saturday      9:00 A.M. 
                           Weekday Minyan: Sunday              9:00 A.M. 

 

Tuesday, September 8 

Board meeting 

7:00 PM 

 

 

Wednesdays in  

September  

No Hebrew Class 

 
 
 

Wednesdays, September 

2, 9, 16, 30 

Yiddish Choir  

7:30 PM 
  

 

Sunday, September 13 

Steinberg  Family  

Fund Rosh Hashanah 

Dinner 

6:00 PM 

& 

Tuesday, September 22 

Erev Yom Kippur Dinner 

6:00 PM 

Reservations required 

See page 2 

 
 

Sukkot Services... 
 

Sunday, September 27 

Sukkot Evening Service 

7:00 PM 
 

Monday, September 28 

Morning Service 

11:00 AM 

      

 Friday, September 4- Shabbat Service - 7:30 PM 

                   Bima: Herman Glaser 

   

 Saturday, September 5 -  Dessert - 6:30 PM; Reading of “The Gates Are 

Closing”  - 7:00 PM followed by Selichot Service - 8:15 PM 

 

 Friday, September 11 - Shabbat Service - 7:30 PM 

  Bima:  Joan Lerner and Michael Patick   

  Oneg:  Tori Wucher in honor of Rabbi David Wucher’s 

                               70th birthday! 

 

 Sunday, September 13 - Erev Rosh Hashanah Service - 8:00 PM 

    Reception to follow hosted by Sisterhood 

    Bima: Diane Shattls and Kelly Levy 

 

 Monday, September 14 - 1st Day Rosh Hashanah Service 

               Morning Service - 9:30 AM   

  Bima: Mitch Klein and Donna Spindel 

      Children’s Service -  3:00 PM in the chapel 

            followed by Tashlich Service in Ritter Park 
 

            2nd Day Rosh Hashanah Evening Service - 8:00 PM   

                         

  Tuesday, September 15 - 2nd Day Rosh Hashanah Service 

               Morning Service - 9:30 AM 

   Bima: David Glick and Herman Glaser 

               

  Friday,  September 18 - Shabbat Service - 7:30 PM 

         Bima: Sam Kincaid and Diane Shattls 

  Oneg: Nancy Newfeld and Lisa Jacobson 

 

High Holy Day Schedule continues on Page 2 

 

   Childcare is provided during Friday services and High Holy Day Services  

 as a courtesy  to families with small children. 
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 Sunday, September 20 - Cemetery Services at Spring Hill Cemetery 

                     Traditional: 11:30 AM 

                     Reform: 12:30 PM  

 

 Tuesday, September 22 - Kol Nidrei Service - 8:00 PM 

 

  Wednesday, September 23 - Yom Kippur Morning Service  - 9:30 AM 

          Reading and Discussion of “The Gates Are Closing”- 2:30 PM 

                        Afternoon Service - 4:30 PM 

                        Yizkor and Ne’ilah Service - 6:30 PM 

                         Break the Fast - 8:00 PM 

 

 Friday, September 25 - Shabbat Service - 7:30 PM 

  Bima: David Glick and Donna Spindel   

  Oneg:  Judy Lundy 

 

  Sunday, September 27 - Erev Sukkot Service - 7:00 PM 

 

  Sukkot Morning Service - 11:00 AM  

 

          THE GATES  

     ARE CLOSING  
  A play by Merle Feld 

    A Selichot Program to introduce the themes of  

   The High Holy Days  

   Saturday, September 5 - Dessert at 6:30 PM 

   Staged Reading - 7:00 pm  

   Selichot Service Immediately follows. 

 

 
  

 

As you may recall from previous announcements, through the generosity of Jack Steinberg and to honor the 

memory of Edda Steinberg, B’nai Sholom  Congregation has established an endowed fund                      

known as The Jack and Edda Steinberg Family Fund.   

 

The purpose of the Fund is to host Jewish High Holy Day dinners on the eves of Rosh Hashanah and   

Yom Kippur for B'nai Sholom congregants, visiting family and friends, potential congregants or 

students studying in the area who would otherwise be alone for these meals. 
 

 Family is always important, and never more so than during the High Holy Days; but there are                    

those in our community who have no family nearby.  B’nai Sholom has always been a warm, welcoming 

and inclusive Jewish community; and because of the newly established Steinberg Family Fund                              

we are now able to  provide an opportunity for those who might otherwise be alone to join in with                       

others for these  important holiday meals. We invite you to contact the Temple office (304-522-2980),                                                

for your reservation if you would like to be a guest or know of someone you feel should be invited to 

attend the Steinberg Family Fund Yom Kippur dinner.  RSVP for the September 22ndYom Kippur 

dinner by September 16. Both dinners are at 6:00 PM. For any questions about the dinner,  

please contact Chairperson / Coordinator, Sandy Colker: 304-633-7483.    
 

We look forward to hosting another Steinberg Family Fund dinners for the Jewish High Holy Days                           

at the Guyan Country Club for a beautiful start to the New Year 5776.  Remember, there is absolutely no 

obligation required to attend. If you want to show appreciation, a donation can be made to the Steinberg 

Family Fund in honor or in memory of someone important to you. 
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You stand today – ALL of you – before Adonai, your God… 
                                       Deuteronomy 29:9 
 

“Did you see what is in the sanctuary?” 
 

“The electric piano that Mac and Dave’s lent to us for the High Holy Days?            
 Yes, I did!  I am so excited that we will have even more sounds of music to  
 sanctify  our prayers.” 
 

“Oh, I didn’t mean THAT, I meant that ramp thing.” 
 
“Isn’t it amazing that we finally have access onto the bima for EVERYONE                                                        
in our congregation?  Aliyahs all around!” 

           
          “But don’t you think it mucks up the look of the place?  What about aesthetics, the beauty of  
            our sanctuary?” 
 
It is a beautiful space.  Its original emphasis was not on inclusion.  The space was designed to inspire awe.  That is 
why we love it so much for the High Holy Days, when awe is what we’re aiming for.  The bima was built up high 
with steps leading up to it so that the Rabbi and the Congregation’s Officers could be respected – even more than 
that – that going up to the Torah could be a physical re-enactment of climbing Mt. Sinai.  That’s what “aliyah” 
means: going up.  Going up to the bima for any honor, whether it be opening the Ark, saying a blessing for the 
Torah reading, or any of a number of ways we include people in our service.  Now we can include everyone, 
thanks to Mitch Klein. 
 

Someone told me recently, how several men lifted an especially honored member in his wheelchair up the back 
steps so that he could enter the bima through the side door and have a pulpit honor.  That was lovely!  There are 
more people to honor than we have energy to do that for, though.  We have given honors to people unable to 
make the stairs in recent years, and I’ve simply brought the microphone down to the main floor.  But this year, 
anyone can come up.  When I first saw that ramp – in its raw state, just two-by-fours and plywood – tears came   
to my eyes.  We are walking the walk.  (Just so you know, nothing’s permanent.  The ramp can be removed in a 
couple of hours, if need be.) 
 

This year when we read in the Torah, “You stand here today, all of you, before Adonai your God…” we will have a 
little more integrity than we did before.  We have made it so all of us can go up to the Torah to honor and to be 
honored. 
 

I recently watched an Eli Talk online, by Pamela Schuller, who is nationally known as an inclusion advocate 
(Elitalks.org/i-am-here-hear-me-bark-comedy-disability-and-inclusive-synagogue).  One of the things she             
encouraged her listeners to do is to say, “Yes, and…”  In other words, to take what is presented to you in a given 
situation and go with it.  Try a positive spin and see what happens.  The point is not to ignore things that are 
wrong, but to accept people and things for the positive gifts they have to offer. 
 

So when you come in the sanctuary this year, and see the accessibility ramp, please pause and say, “Yes!”  Then 
join me in thanking God for all the people who are working so tirelessly, volunteering their time, to make our con-
gregation a stronger, brighter, and more beautiful place. 
 

May you be inscribed and sealed for a good and a sweet, sweet year. 
Rabbi Jean E. Eglinton 
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“The fast I desire – to share your bread with the  
hungry!” 
             Isaiah 58:6-7 
 

Bring a case of food – or several! 
 

50 Days 
From the beginning of Elul (August 16) 
through Rosh Hashanah, Yom Kippur, Sukkot and Simchat Torah (October 5) 
 

B’nai Sholom will be collecting food for the  FACING HUNGER FOOD BANK. 
 

Instead of trying to remember to bring something every time you come, please bring one or more 
CASES of food.  This makes it much easier for the food bank to sort and distribute the food we give 
them.  We will also have a barrel – we won’t turn away individual cans or boxes! 

 

 
 

 

MOST NEEDED ITEMS 
 (pop top cans are the best): 

 

FOR THE BACKPACK PROGRAM 
 
Pop top ravioli 

Single serving Mac & Cheese 

Single serving fruit 

Single serving oatmeal 

Hormel “Completes” Shelf-stable entrees 

Fruit 
Vegetables 
Chicken 
Tuna 
Salmon 
 

Soup 
Chili 
Dry Cereal 
Instant Oatmeal 

 
Friendly Reminder:  High Holy Day Service Courtesies 

 

The High Holy Days:  Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur are almost upon us this year. We look forward to seeing all of 

you and your families at the upcoming services to celebrate, pray and connect with friends, family and fellow 

members of our Jewish community.  

 

We welcome you and  want to remind you of the need to be respectful and considerate of others. This applies 

to both adults and children. Please refrain from excessive talking and other noise or conduct that might be          

disruptive or otherwise interfere with others’ participation in and enjoyment of services.  

        

Please turn off all cell phones and pagers before entering services and limit the number of times you enter and 

leave the  sanctuary during services. When entering or leaving is necessary, please avoid walking in front of the 

bima. 

 

Whenever possible, enter or exit from the back or side of the sanctuary.  Also, please do not enter or exit the 

Sanctuary while the Ark is open, which is usually the case when you see people standing.   
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                              5 September 2015 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2 
 

Yiddish Chorus 

7:15 PM 

 

(No Hebrew in  

September) 

3 
Choir  

Practice 

7:00 PM 

4 
Shabbat  

Service 

7:30 PM 

5 
Shabbat  

Service 

9:00 AM 

Dessert 

6:30 PM 

“Gates”- 7PM 

Selichot-8:15 

6 
Minyan 

9:00 AM 

 

Choir  

Practice 
1:30 PM 

7 8 
Temple Board 

Meeting 

7:00 PM 

9 

Yiddish Chorus 

7:15 PM 

 

 

 

10 
Choir  

Practice 

7:00 PM 

11 
Shabbat  

Service 

7:30 PM 

12 

Shabbat  

Service 

9:00 AM 

 

 

13 

Minyan 

9:00 AM; 

Choir 

1:30 PM; 

Erev Rosh  

Hashanah  

Service 

8:00 PM 

14 
1st Day 

Rosh Hashanah  

Service 

9:30 AM 

Children’s Svc. 

3:00 PM ; 

2nd Day  Eve 

Svc.8:00 PM 

15 
2nd Day  Rosh 

Hashanah 

Morning 

Service 

9:30 AM 

16 

 

Yiddish Chorus 

7:15 PM 

 

 

 

17 
Choir  

Practice 

7:00 PM 

18 

Shabbat  

Shuvah 

Service 

7:30 PM 

 

 

19 
Shabbat                     

Shuvah           

Morning  

Service 

9:00 AM 

20 
Cemetery Svcs 

Trad.:11:30 AM 

Reform: 12:30 

Choir: 1:30 pm 

Erev Yom  

Kippur Service 

8:00 PM 

21 22 
Steinberg Family 

Fund Dinner 

6:00 PM 

Erev Yom Kippur 

Service 

8:00 PM 

23 

Yom Kippur 

 Service 

9:30 AM 

 (See all day 

Schedule                 

below)                        

                                                  

24 25 

Shabbat  

Service 

7:30 PM 

 

 

26 

Shabbat  

Service 

9:00 AM 

 

 

27 
Minyan 

9:00 AM 

 

Sukkot Evening 

Service 
7:00 PM 

28 
Sukkot  

Morning 

Service 

11:00 AM 

 

29 30 

 

Yiddish Chorus 

7:15 PM 

 

 

   YOM KIPPUR, Wednesday, September 23  

Morning Service - 9:30 AM 

Reading and Discussion of “The Gates Are              

Closing”- 2:30  PM 

Afternoon Service - 4:30 PMYizkor and Ne’ilah 

Service - 6:30 PM 



DONATIONs 

Building Fund 

David Field in memory of  

Herta Rowan 

 

Margie Kakara 

 in memory of Harold Sidney 

Schradzki 

 

Donna Spindel in memory of  

Isabel Spindel 

 

Cantorial Music Fund 

Howard and Gail Feinberg  

 

Jack Steinberg  

 

Congregational Fund 

Bruce Fetter  

in memory of Sylvia Freedman Levine 

 

James Gill 

 

David Glick  

in memory of Samuel Glick 

 

Pauline Kaplan  

in memory of Ted Kaplan and  

Bessie Kaplan 

 

Mitch and Linda Klein  

in memory of Estelle Klein 

and Harry Klein 

 

The Kroger Company 

 

 Bert Landau  

in memory of Bert G. Landau  

and E. Henry Broh 

 

  

 Paul and Lynne Mayer  

with gratitude to our B'nai Sholom 

Family for many years of love and 

friendship and a beautiful farewell! 

 

John and Jean Rosenberg 

 

 Tom and P.J. Scarr and family 

 in memory of Gert Scarr 

 

 David  and Carol Lynn Sclove  

in memory of Dorothy Gold Broh 

 

  

 

 

Marc and Sherri Solochek  

in memory of Mike Schrinsky 

  

Chai Fund 

Bill and Frances Bloch 

Jenny Broh 

Benjamina Dolin 

James and Ruth Egel 

Ed Eiland 

Maxine Frankel 

Herman  and Mary Glaser 

Ed Hyman 

Drew and Bridget Kagan 

Harold and Freda Kagan 

Allen Kaplan 

Pauline Kaplan 

Carol Katz 

Mark and Nancy Newfeld 

Rose Marie Riter 

David Scarr 

Tom and P.J. Scarr 

Joseph and  Mary Shapiro 

Steve and Diane Shattls 

Marc and Sherri Solochek 

Mark and Niza Uslan 

Ed and Judy Woodruff 

Rabbi David and Tori Wucher 

 

    Holocaust Memorial Caring Fund 

Victor and Belle Winston  

 

Mazon Fund 

Mark and Suzi Brodof  

    in memory of Sophie Brodof 

 

 David Glick  

in memory of Miriam Glick 

 

 Rena Steirn  

in memory of Coleman Steirn 

 and Joseph Steirn 

   

Memorial Fund 

Harold and Freda Kagan                          

in memory of Anna Kagan 

  

Paul and Lynne Mayer 

in memory of Barbara Mayer Good  

 

Donations received after  

August 25 will appear in  

next month’s newsletter. 

 

 

 

Myron Katz Memorial Fund 

 Darrell and Wendy Katz                         

in memory of Jessie Katz 

 

Prayerbook Fund 

Ron Wormser  

in memory of Victor Wormser 

 

Rabbi's Discretionary Fund 

Bob and Rose Aronson  

in memory of Ida Cuttler 

  

Lee and Karen Colker 

 in memory of Lilyan Elderman Colker 

 

Matt and Sandy Colker 

 in memory of Lilyan Elderman Colker 

 

Steven and Roslyn Feierstein  

in memory of Evelyn Feierstein 

  

Dr. Nicholas Freidin  

in appreciation of Rabbi's dedication to  

Hebrew II class 

 

Janice Goldenberg  

in memory of Mickey Goldenberg   

and Abe Goldneberg 

 

Maury and Suzanne Hartz  

in appreciation of Rabbi Jean's                      

patience with us learning Hebrew! 

 

Michael and Joanne Hinton  

in memory of Samuel Kind 

 

Don and Kathy Hyman 

 in memory of Anna Bernstein 

 

Lake and Louise Polan  

in memory of Bertha Miriam Polan 

and Pearl Schoenfeld Lewis 

 

John Rosenberg 

 in memory of Rudolph Rosenberg 

 

David Scarr  

in memory of Gert Scarr 

 

Stanley and Caryl Sclove 

in memory of Dorothy Gold Broh 
 

Donations continued on page 7 
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DONATIONs 
Sanctuary Fund 

 Pete and Karen Broh  

in memory of Bertram G. Landau, Sr., 

Robert Broh and E. Henry Broh 

 

John and Carole Wilson              

 in memory of Goldie Fetter and             

Simon Fetter 

 

Steinberg Family Fund 

Mitch and Linda Klein 

 in honor of Jack Steinberg 

 

Tree of Life Fund 

in honor of Paul and Lynne Mayer 

(see root on page 13) 

 

Gary and Stacy Beckman 

David and Marilyn Cohen 

Matt and Sandy Colker  

 James and Ruth Egel  

Herman and Mary Lee Glaser 

Billy and Brenda Glick 

David Glick 

David and Pat Johnson 

Allen Kaplan  

Pauline Kaplan  

Chad and Lisa Ketchum  

 Mitch and Linda Klein  

Joan Lerner  

Janice Levine  

Peter and Kelly Levy  

Judy Lundy  

Maury and Deedee Mufson 

Christina Murphy  

Mark and Nancy Newfeld  

Lake and Louise Polan 

Tom and Sharon Pressman 

Rose Marie Riter  

Tully and Brandy Roisman   

John and Jean Rosenberg  

David Scarr  

Tom and P.J. Scarr 

Steve and Diane Shattls  

Steven Snyder and  

Rabbi Jean Eglinton  

Marc and Sherri Solochek   

 Donna Spindel  

Mike and Trese Spindel  

Rena Steirn 

Mark and Niza Uslan  

Hy and Sharon Weed  

Joan Weisberg  

Rabbi David and Tori Wucher  

 

Weisberg Education Fund 

David Field  

in memory of Inga Field  

and William Field 

 

Debbie Mayer  

in memory of Sylvia Supovitz 

 

Yiddish Choir Fund 

Marc and Sherri Solochek  

in memory of David Schrinsky, 

William Solochek, Shirley  

Solochek and Josephine Solochek 

Dear friends, 
 
Huntington has been our home virtually our entire married lives, 
and for most of that  time the Jewish community -- first, B'nai 
Israel and then, B'nai Sholom -- has been our family.              
We have shared many good times and some difficult times, and 
like all good families we have supported and loved one another 
through both thick and thin. 
 

We were honored and greatly moved by the beautiful farewell 
dinner at which we were bid adieu.  To be recognized by so 
many friends was indeed special, and is something we, as well as Rachel, Debbie and, in our eyes 
the real guest of honor, our granddaughter Emma, will  always remember.  Rachel and Debbie have 
their own very special memories of B'nai Sholom where they spent their early years, and where their 
strong Jewish identities were cultivated. 
 

We leave with very mixed feelings, but they are dominated by enduring, warm thoughts of the            
wonderful times and the wonderful friends who have been and will continue to be a special part of our 
lives.  Thanks to everyone for your friendship and for commemorating our tenure with a root on the 
Tree of Life.  Our memento root will occupy a prominent place in our home, as the Huntington Jewish 
community will always have a prominent place in our lives. 
 

We will miss you, and will always think fondly of you.  Thanks a million! 
 

Lynne and Paul Mayer 
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To Eric, Barbara and Fred Silverstein 

for coming to theTemple regularly to 

carry rummage upstairs to be stored 

temporarily.  

 

 

 

 

I want to convey my best wishes to the Huntington congregation for the coming New Year.  

My new address is: The Kensington Place #405 

Columbus, OH 43219  

 

Heddy Hess     (From the Williamson, WV Jewish Community) 

 

  
   

            Voice of the Federated   
 

   

The Federated Jewish Charities of Huntington wishes to thank Maxine Frankel,                     
who has resigned from the Federated Board, for her years of service to the  

Federated and its many worthwhile projects for the Jewish people in                                                      
Huntington, Israel, and throughout the world. 

  Save the Date  

Sunday November 1
st

   -    Federated Brunch  

 

 

  
 

Derek and Amanda Smythers on the 

birthof their precious daughter, Abigail! 
 

Aly Shattls on her marriage 

engagement to Sean Malarkey! 

 

 

 

 

 

David Glick on being chosen as                      

an inductee to the 

Huntington Wall of Fame! 

 

 

 

 

 

Mitch Klein for constructing and               

installing the handicap accessible 

ramp to the bima in the main                  

sanctuary.  
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Dear Members, 

 

I did a mailing earlier this month recognizing some contributions and donors.  

I inadvertently left off a few names from the list of generous donors who contributed to the 

Campaign for the Tree of Life root for the Mayers.   

  

My deepest apologies to….Rabbi and Tori Wucher, Dr. James and Ruth Egel and Mark and Niza Uslan. 

 

 

Mitch Klein 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Menu: 8 oz Prime Rib, garlic potato, green beans, salad, rolls,            
dessert, water, tea or coffee 

Vegetarian must be ordered in advance  

Time: Reception: 6:00 PM 

Dinner: 7:00 PM 

Ceremony: 8:00 PM 

Dress: Semi– formal 

 

Individual seats: $75 

Corporate Table: $1200 seats 8 

Half Corporate Table—$600 seats 4  

Name_______________________________________ 

Address_____________________________________ 

Contact Name_________________________________ 

Telephone____________________________________ 

Mail to: City of Huntington Foundation, Inc. 

P.O. Box 1659 

Huntington, WV 25717-1659 

Contact: Maxine Loudermilk, President 

Telephone: 304-696-5522 

Email: loudermilkm@cityofhuntingtonfoundation.com 
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Chad Greene 

1313 Jefferson Ave 

Huntington, WV 25704 
 

Aliza Wucher 

1151 E. 10th St.  

Brooklyn, NY 11230 

 

  
Tom and Sharon  

Pressman 

2210 South Inwood 

Huntington, WV 25701 
 

Paul and Lynne Mayer 

2418 Steppe Drive 

Longmont, CO 80504 

 

 

 

Aly Shattls 

1026 Progress Street 

B106 

Pittsburgh PA 15212 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
            Jenny Broh 
     1735 Harmon Drive 
   Cincinnati, OH   45215 
    Phone: 513.891.5153 
    Email: jabroh@fuse.net 

 

 

 

 

 

 

         

        Sunday, October 4 at 7:00 PM 

        Complete with our own musicians! 

                    Reception to follow.  

  Help make our Celebration of Torah 

                truly joyous and fun!  
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  It’s that time when we get  

back to Sisterhood!   
Please send your 2015-2016 

annual dues of $36 to: 
 

Barbara Silverstein 

 104 North Boulevard 

 Huntington, WV 25701 

11 September 2015 

 

Wednesday, 

 September 23 

Yom Kippur 

“Break the Fast”  

8:00 PM 

 

 

Following the Yom Kippur                                     

Memorial Service 

 

Chair: P.J. Scarr 

Committee: Malinda Cains, Maxine Frankel,  

Brenda Glick and Maxine Yaged.  

Sunday, September 13  

Erev Rosh Hashanah  

Reception 

following the 8:00 PM service 

 
Chair:  

B’nai Sholom  

Sisterhood Board 

 

 
 

 

 

                       

                    Thursday, October 15 

         Set up day is Wednesday, October 14 

 

 

 
 

Glenda Bernhardt and Aliza Wucher for their generous                 
donation in honor of Sharon Pressman. 

 
Linda Klein for wonderfully hosting  

 “Sandals and Sangria”at her home. 
 

Sharon Pressman and the Catering Committee. 
     

 

Sisterhood Break-

fast Meeting 

Sunday, October 11  

10:00AM 

 

Chairs: Judy Lentz 

and Donnel Horn 

 Our Speaker for the October 11th Breakfast meeting 

 Ellen Thompson, MD (Assoc. Prof, MU Medical 

School) A 1996 graduate of the Marshall University 

School of Medicine, Dr. Thompson specializes in           

cardiovascular disease. She is currently director of the 

MUSOM/CHH Cardiology Fellowship Training           

Program and is a strong advocate of a healthy                           

lifestyle as a path to good health.  
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RABBI’S  
OFFICE HOURS 

 

Please call for an appointment. 
 

Tuesday  
 1:00 PM to 4:00 PM 

 

Wednesday and Thursday 
9:00 AM to 12:00 PM  

 

 

TEMPLE  

OFFICE HOURS 

9:00 AM - 3:00 PM 

Monday - Friday 

 

 

Custodian’s  Hours 

Monday - Thursday 

8:00 AM - 1:30 PM 

Fridays 

8:00 AM - 12:00 Noon 

6:00 - 9:00 PM 

 

 

The deadline for  

items to be in the  

October 

 Newsletter  

is September 15 

 

 

 

TEMPLE  

MAILING ADDRESS: 
 

B’NAI SHOLOM  

CONGREGATION 

P.O. BOX 2674 

HUNTINGTON, WV  

25726-2674 

 

  

                               

         September Floral Fund 
    Donated by   In memory of  
       Tony Broh   Charles S. Broh 
     Susan Margot Broh 
 
      Peggy Cohen              Joe Harry Cohen 
     Sarah Kaplan Cohen 
 
      Norman Davis   Susan Margot Broh 
  

      
      Rabbi Jean Eglinton                     Joan Snyder 
      and Steven Snyder     
               
      Ed  Eiland    Anne Eiland 
 
      David Field                            Ferdinand Fichtelberger 
     Hannah Fichtelberger 
     William Field,  
     Hedwig Heyman 
     Moritz Heyman 
 
      David Glick    Jack Glick 
 
      Clarence Jackson   Jane Jackson 
 
      Carol Katz    Ann Pidich 
 
      Joan Lerner    Molly Goldston 
     Esther Rothenberg 
      
     Paul and Lynne Mayer   Nettie Supovitz 
 
     Maury and Deedee Mufson Sari Lefrak Weiss 
 
     Lake and Louise Polan  Lake Polan, Jr. 
 
     Ronald Polan   Sylvia Finn Gerstein  
 
     Rose Marie Riter    Hyman Schenker 
     Othel Rogers 
 
     Kalman and Vicki Socolof            Coleman Steirn 
                                                           Hal Schiff, Lois Schiff  
 
     Marc and Sherri Solochek           Deborah Solochek Napier 
              Max Schrinsky 
      
     Rena Steirn               Coleman Steirn 
                                 Hal Schiff, Lois Schiff 
 
     Nancy Cohen Tarbis  Abraham Cohen  
 
    Ed and Judy Woodruff  Genevieve Woodruff 
     Sam B. Kaplan 
         
   Rabbi David and Tori Wucher         Violet Wucher 

12 
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13 September 2015 

 
_____   I wish to purchase a Leaf on the Original Tree of Life for $180.00. 
 
_____   I wish to purchase a Leaf on the New Tree of Life for $180.00. 
 
_____   I wish to purchase a Root on the New Tree of Life for (a minimum of) $1800.00.           
 
Please indicate, on the lines below, the exact wording you desire to be inscribed on the leaf: 

(“in honor of...”     “in memory of...”     “on the occasion of...”    etc.) 
 

 ____________________________________________________________________________  

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         
____________________________________________________________________________                                                                             
                                                                               
 
 
 
Name_____________________________ 
                                                                                   
Address ___________________________                                                                                                                                                                                            
 

 _____________________________________________                                                                                
 
 
City_______________________________ 
 
State and Zip Code__________________ 
 
Phone number______________________ 
 
 

 
 
Mail form and check to: 
 
Tree of Life – c/o  Martha Newby 
B’nai Sholom Congregation 
P.O. Box 2674  
Huntington, WV  25726-2674 
 
 
 
 

 

IN HONOR OF OUR FRIENDS 
 

PAUL & LYNNE MAYER 
 

FOR DECADES OF TIRELESS             

SERVICE AND DEDICATION TO 

OUR CONGREGATION. 

See complete list of  the  

Mayer Root donors on  

Page 7. 
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Every man, woman and child who’ve supported  

Simchas & Tchotchkes through the years. Your smiling faces 

 are the reason the shop has been a success. 

 

It’s not the money - - -it’s the attitude.                 

 

 

 

 
 

 

5776 
 

Happy New Year!!  In with the new - - -out with the old. 

 This year, the shop is stocked with many new items; jumbo sized 

shofars, stunning tallit, and a huge variety of mezuzahs. We also carry 

shiny new menorahs, gleaming candle sticks and a glorious assortment 

of children’s items. 
 

 Shop early and often because when it’s gone - - -it’s gone. 
 

 Speaking of gone, this season, two familiar faces in the shop will 

be gone. After a 25 year career is the tiny shop, Sherri Solochek is 

changing from shop keeper to shopper. Solemnly, Lisa Ketchum, after a 

decade long stint in the shop is also becoming a shopper rather than a 

shop keeper. 
 

 Barbara Silverstein, who by default has been made shop                    

CEO is remaining on the job and will hopefully be joined by                              

2 new shop keepers, yet to volunteer. 

 

 Remember to come in for your free kiss.   

 

     Barb    304-633-7070 

 

 

P.S. (a first for the Shop) we have a limited supply of Shabbos candles.  

Get them while they last. 

 

 

 

 

 

Rabbi 

Jean E. Eglinton 
 

Rabbi Emeritus 

Dr. David E. Wucher 
 

President 

Mitchell Klein  
 

Vice President 

Kelly Levy 

 

Secretary 

Donna Spindel 
 

Treasurer 

Marc Solochek 
 

Immediate Past President 

Diane Shattls 

 

Board Members 

Dr. Gail Feinberg 

Herman Glaser 

Hoyt Glazer 

David Glick 

Sam Kincaid 

Joan Lerner 

Dr. Mark Newfeld 

Michael Patick 

Marc Rosen 

Joan Weisberg 
 

Sisterhood President 

Tori Wucher 
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www.wv-bnaisholom.org 
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September Yahrzeits   
September 1 – 5 observed September 4 

Anne Eiland 9/1  

Sylvia Finn Gerstein 9/1 

Coleman Steirn 9/2 Elul 18 

Charlotte Blackman Fish 9/3  

Susan Margot Broh 9/3  

Charlotte Fish 9/3  

Albert Schlossberg 9/3  

Rose Kaplan Teplis 9/3  

Beatrice Baer Weil 9/3  

Evelyn Weill 9/3  

William Field 9/4 Elul 20 

Arnold Gotfried 9/5  

  

September 6-12 observed on September 11 

David Freeman  9/6  

Isaac Hassel   9/6  

Lake Polan, Jr.  9/6  

Charles S. Broh  9/7  

Louis Gaffin   9/7  

Bernie Hyman   9/7  

Victoria Lee Messinger 9/7  

Ann Pidich   9/7  

Michael Szwalbnest  9/8 Elul 24 

Hyman Schenker  9/9  

Joan Snyder   9/9  

Gladys Hammel  9/10  

Barrett Skoll   9/12 Elul 28 

 

September 13-19 observed on September 18 

Bess Levine   9/13  

Helen Rose   9/13  

Dr. David Weinsweig  9/13  

Jane Jackson   9/14  

Minnie Jacobs   9/14  

Hal Schiff   9/14  

Gusti Billig   9/15  

Rebecca Straus  9/16  

Lloyd Max Amster  9/17  

Herman Brodof  9/17  

Anna Gottlieb   9/17  

Elsa Simon Landau  9/17  

Max Schrinsky  9/17  

Sophie Shriber   9/17 Tishrei 4, 5776 

Dora Cohen Meyer  9/18  

Violet Wucher   9/18 Tishrei 5, 5776 

Joe Harry Cohen  9/19 Tishrei 6, 5776 

Samuel Jason   9/19  

Nettie Supovitz  9/19  

 

 

September 20 - 26 observed on September 25  

Barnett Fish   9/20  

Jack Glick   9/20  

Sam B. Kaplan  9/20  

Ferdinand Fichtelberger 9/21 Tishrei 8 

Hannah Fichtelberger  9/21 Tishrei 8 

Hedwig Heyman  9/21 Tishrei 8 

Moritz Heyman  9/21 Tishrei 8 

Anthony Skolik  9/21  

Genevieve Woodruff  9/21  

Jacob Feinberg  9/22  

William Glick   9/23  

Bertha Mann   9/23 Tishrei 10 

Ellen Weinberger  9/23  

Bella Weingartner  9/23 Tishrei 10 

Edythe Cohen   9/24  

Joseph Jason   9/24  

Sarah Kaplan Cohen  9/25 Tishrei 12 

Betty Ann Keen  9/25  

Sari Lefrak Weiss  9/25  

Molly Goldston  9/26  

Ethel Gotfried   9/26  

 

September 27 - 30 observed on October 2 

Elizabeth (Betty) Corman 9/27  

Sylvia Greenwald  9/27  

Vira Silberschatz  9/27  

Othel Rogers   9/28  

George Uslan   9/28  

Sally Zeviner   9/28  

John Birke   9/29  

Gorcy Kaplan   9/29  

Deborah Solochek Napier 9/29  

Bernard Sclove  9/30 Tishrei 17 

 

 

Our Condolences to… 

 
Judy Lundy and family on the death of  

her mother, Phyllis Irene Skeens  

on Thursday, August 20 

& 

The family of Dr. Harold Rose, 

who died Sunday, September 30 
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Sunday, October 4 - Simhat Torah Service -  7:00 PM with rehearsal for instruments and choir at 5:30 PM  

 

Monday, October 5  - Yizkor Memorial Service - 11:00 AM 

 

Sunday, October 11 - Sisterhood Breakfast Meeting - 10:00 AM 

                                                                                                                                      Maple Tree beside B’nai Sholm last October 

Tuesday, October 13 - Temple Board Meeting 

 7:00 PM 

 

Thursday, October 15 - Sisterhood Rummage Sale  

8:00 AM 

 

Saturdays, October 17 & 31 Shabbat Shul - 11:00 AM      

 

Friday, October 30 to Sunday, November 1   

Laurel Federbush Harpist in Residence   

Return Service Requested 


